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Old Saybrook Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes September 21, 2005


I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairmen Robert McIntyre called the regular meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Present




Absent
Robert McIntyre, Chairman


Judith Gallicchio, Vice Chairman


H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary


Janis Esty, Alternate

Richard Tietjen, Member


James Conroy, Alternate

Salvatore Aresco, Member

William Voigt, Alternate

Also Present

Christine Nelson, Town Planner

Kate Frank, Recording Clerk

Sal Aresco was not seated until he arrived at 8:15 pm.

III. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Minutes

MOTION to accept minutes of the September 7, 2005th Planning Commission Meeting as submitted with no changes made by R. Tietjen; SECONDED by S. Hanes; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, R. Tietjen, S. Hanes; DENIED none; ABSTAINED W. Voigt; 3-0-1.

B. Correspondence

MOTION to pay invoice #10069 in the amount of $729.27 to Branse and Willis for legal services made by S. Hanes; SECONDED by R. Tietjen; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, S. Hanes, R. Tietjen and W. Voigt; DENIED none; ABSTAINED none; 4-0-0.

MOTION made to pay invoices #10070 and #00974 (one appears to be a duplicate of the other) for $29.00 to Branse and Willis for legal services made by S. Hanes; SECONDED by R. Tietjen; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, S. Hanes, R. Tietjen and W. Voigt; DENIED none; ABSTAINED none; 4-0-0.

C. Committee Representative and Staff Reports

The Planning Commission’s budge was discussed, the commission is doing well and has only used 10% of the total budget since the beginning of the fiscal year in July. Robert Day’s request for lot line changes was discussed and an example of East Haddam’s Village District Regulations was included in the packet for members to peruse; these regulations are very similar to those found in a historic district. Other discussion regarding Food Bag occurred.

Bob McIntyre talked about his discussion with David Wight, Chairperson of the ARB and they’ve decided to have a joint meeting of the two commissions. It was decided it would be put on one of the upcoming ARB agendas and Christine will e-mail commission members with possible dates. Christine Nelson also updated the commission on the status of ongoing town projects. A collaborative on Ferry Point was scheduled for September 29th at 7:30 at Pasbeshauke Pavilion and members were urged to attend. 

IV. PUBLIC HEARING

A. Sentinel Hill

                  This application was withdrawn, consequently this item has been scratched from the agenda.

V. OLD BUSINESS

                   None.

VI. NEW BUSINESS

A. Industrial Park Road Acquisition as a Municipal Improvement

           

The commission discussed the Board of Selectmen’s recommendation that Industrial Park 

become completely town owned in order for improvements to be made. In the Transportation Section of the Plan of Conservation and Development, the sections under goals were thought to apply, particularly the ones that stated, “ Road and intersection design . . .improvements that reduce accident frequency and severity,” and “To seek opportunities for east-west connector roads to alleviate traffic congestion on Route 1.”

MOTION to issue a favorable recommendation to the BOS on the Industrial Park Road Acquisition as a Municipal Improvement made by S. Hanes; SECONDED by S. Aresco; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, W. Voigt, S. Hanes and S. Aresco; DENIED by R. Tietjen; ABSTAINED none; 4-1-0.

VII. WORKSHOP

A. Founders Memorial Park, Coulter Street, Map 49/Lots 9, 10, 11 and 13,      Residence A District, Coastal Management Zone

Referring Agency: BOS Memorial Park Ad Hoc Committee

There is a meeting next Tuesday night at 7:30 pm that commission members were encouraged to attend. It was decided that verbal expression at the meeting of the opinions would be more effective than the commission sending a letter.

B. Sidewalk Plan

Stuart pointed out that the numbering in the Proposed Sidewalk Plan matches the map; the legend is incorrect. The big desire of residents determined from the survey is that there be a Route 154 loop and more sidewalks on Route 1, North Cove Road and Maple Avenue. Proposed additions include bikeways coming in at Pat’s Country Kitchen and running down and through town as well as crosswalks where Route 1 has an intersecting road that already has sidewalks. Education for residents was discussed; the BOS thinks the town should clear right of ways and sidewalks that residents don’t take care of while the regulations stipulate that residents are responsible for trimming back hedges and clearing snow or ice off sidewalks within 24 hours of a storm in front of their homes. No one could remember a time when this was enforced, however. The task of the committee is to decide on a plan for new sidewalks and also how to construct and maintain them. Bob suggested taking the “road ending philosophy,” other commission members felt it was important to have bike paths wherever there were sidewalks. Bike paths were felt to increase tourism. “Rules of the Road” were discussed in support that the public be educated as part of the plan. Christine will be getting commission members the copies of the draft text as soon as it is available.

C. Coastal Access Improvement Plates

Christine talked about the designs for scenic road ending plates so that they could be handed to developers when they come before the commission for scenic overlooks with the idea that the signs would be uniform. Dick suggested that they be made out of pilopi, a Brazilian wood. The commission reviewed the plans and commission members were impressed. Sand color was chosen for the bituminous concrete pavement section, Belgian Block was chosen to stripe the concrete paver pavement section. The 8 foot long wood benches were eliminated as possibility because of their weight, cedar posts were chosen for the timber sign posts. Brown was chosen for the actual signage. Christine recommended that commission members take a look at the interpretive sign at the end of Bayside. 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission at 9:50 made by S. Hanes; SECONDED by S. Aresco; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco and W. Voigt; DENIED none; ABSTAINED none; 5-0-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kate Frank, Zoning Clerk

Next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission is Wednesday, October 5th, 2005 at 7:30 pm at Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park.
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